
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 

It has been announced today that schools in Wales by the Welsh Government will all close by 

Friday at the very latest to reduce the risk of Covid 19.  

 

https://gov.wales/statement-minster-education-kirsty-williams-school-closures-wales 

 

As a Buckley consortium, and to reduce the risk to our Westwood family, we are closing from 

Thursday 19th March @ 3.15pm. The Welsh Government have instructed schools to bring forward 

the Easter break. We are yet to receive clarity when we are returning to school and await the 

directive from Flintshire County Council. 

 

Penguins and Afterschool Club will close on Thursday 19th March at the end of the school day. 

That means there will be no Afterschool club tomorrow. 

 

All children will be provided with school learning grids, use of Seesaw and / or HWB via their 

class teachers. This work will be sent out if your child is in school and the details will on the 

website. 

 

If you child is self- isolating at this time or absent from school, we will make arrangements for 

work books to be sent to you. They can use the online platforms in the first instance. 

 

When we have more information, we will communicate this to you via email. If you need further 

help or support at this time please feel free to use the office email wwmail@hwbcymru.net  

 

We know that these are very concerning times for us all and we have appreciated your patience 

and support during this last week. We will endeavour to keep you informed and do our very best 

for our Westwood family. 

 

Kindest regards, 
 

 

 

Mrs J Williams 

Headteacher 

Mrs J.S. Williams B.A. Hons. N.P.Q.H.  M.C.M.I. 
Pennaeth/Headteacher 

 
Wednesday, 18 March 2020 
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